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Telephone Meeting Notes

Thursday 15 November 2-3 pm

http://sustainablehealthcare.org.uk/sustainable-healthcare-education

Present: Trevor Thompson, Alice Inman, Sarah Walpole, Ellie Hothersall, Stefi Barna, Frances Mortimer

               
1. GMC curriculum consultation working group

In response to a request from the GMC, a SHE working group (Bristol, East Anglia, Hull, Sheffield, CSH) is re-drafting priority learning outcomes for teaching on sustainability and health in medical education.   Our draft learning outcomes for sustainable medicine teaching are here.    
The working group are putting together a high-level national consultation (30 April, London) on integrating the learning outcomes into all levels of medical education. The consultation will take place from January to May 2013 via a Delphi process.  A description of the consultation aims and process here.  
Actions: 
Alice will follow up on discussions about who are the most useful people to engage with at HEI’s, Deaneries, NHS, patient groups, etc and send first set of invitation letters by the end of Nov.  Frances will set a separate phone meeting on the consultation in January, if needed.
2. Higher Education Authority curriculum development grant activities

The HEA has funded SHE (via Stefi Barna, UEA) for a project called ‘Collaborative curriculum development: preparing medical students to lead a sustainable healthcare system’.   Alice Inman and Isobel Braithewaite have contributed as interns on this project, which is being co-led by Medsin Healthy Planet. More information is here.  
Actions: Frances will send Stefi a list of possible interns to join on this. 
Trevor will invite his SSM students to take video clips to contribute to vidcasts.
3. Upcoming SHE Workshops 

SHE members are available to visit your medical school and help plan curricula and teaching approaches to integrate sustainability, climate change and health topics into core and optional subjects.  The next workshop will be held at Nottingham on the afternoon of February 6th 2013.  If you would like to join in or host a workshop for your school, please contact Stefi Barna s.barna@uea.ac.uk
4. Meetings / Conferences / Publications

SHE members presented at various conferences this year including the annual meetings of the Association for the Study of Medical Education, the Society for Academic Primary Care, the Royal College of General Practitioners and NET Networking for Education in the Health Professions.  New publications include:   
Sustainable Healthcare (Schroeder, Knut / Thompson, Trevor / Frith, Kathleen / Pencheon, David) due December 2012. http://www.wiley-vch.de/publish/en/books/forthcomingTitles/MD00/0-470-65671-9/  
The health effects of climate change: What does a nurse need to know? Barna S, Goodman B, Mortimer F. Nurse Education Today 2012; 22(7):765-771 doi: 10.1016/j.nedt.2012.05.012

Actions: 
Trevor to set book launch event to be set on the evening of the consultation 30 April. 
Stefi to draft a general workshop outline that can be adapted for each meeting, based on the consultation and teaching materials to support learning outcomes.  Meetings which take place before the consultation closes will be used a Delphi process focus group. 
1. ASME: Trevor Thompson and Stefi Barna

2. RCGP/SAPC: David Pearson or Steve Gillam (and Stefi Barna if needed)

3. AMEE: Sarah Walpole and Stefi Barna 
4. FPH: Ellie Hothersall and Jason Horsley (as part of Public Health Educators in Medical Schools)
5. Updates from the medical schools 

Ellie: At Dundee public health and global health are to take on sustainability teaching. Public health is  being integrated across curriculum and will bring sustainability with it.
Date of next call:  Tuesday 5 February  4-5pm
